Ukrainian Fulbright Scholar Visits Ferris          

In February, Ferris State hosted a visit from Svitlana Biletska, associate professor of Comparative and History Education at Kharkov State Pedagogical University in Ukraine.  Biletska, who is finishing up a stint as a Fulbright scholar at the University of Minnesota – Morris, spent time with Ferris faculty to discuss developments in child-centered education and work on a joint grant proposal to the U.S. Department of State.

Biletska and Rick Van Sant, associate professor in Education, had met previously at international conferences in Copenhagen and Amsterdam. The two are interested in pursuing a grant targeted at helping the Ukraine develop a more “child-centered” approach to education, an approach that is of particular interest to Biletska whose area of expertise is the historical context of such education and the contemporary debate over its implementation. 

            “I’m trying to understand how the ideas of child-centered education became planted in your schools and family life,” said Biletska on a visit to Tot’s Place day-care facility on the Ferris State campus.  “We have opposite systems.  The Ukraine is a former Soviet republic, so it’s more authoritative.  We pay a lot of attention to academic achievement.  In general our system is not too child-centered; it’s more teacher-centered.”

            Biletska cited such educational pioneers as John Dewey, Maria Montessori and Lev Vygotsky from Russia in developing the tradition of child-centered education.  

            “We have a very powerful tradition of child-centered education in the Ukraine, but that was before Stalin.  Now we’re trying to combine Western experience with our own history, which would be perfect for the Ukrainian system.”

            It’s not just Western experience flowing toward the Ukraine, noted Van Sant.

            “It’s from people like Vygotsky and Vasyl Sukhomlinsky that we evolved the much more whole-child approach to education,” says Van Sant,  “although it disappeared from the Ukraine for a number of years under the Soviet Union.  One of the things the West can do now is help re-establish that tradition in the Ukraine.”
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Svitlana Biletska (left) spent time at Tot’s Place with Manager Lori Johnson to exchange ideas on child-centered education.
